UPPER CHATTAHOOCHEE RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

JANUARY 12, 2012
DAWSONVILLE, GEORGIA


The Supervisors of the Upper Chattahoochee River Soil and Water Conservation met on Thursday, January 12, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. at Ryan’s Steakhouse Restaurant in Dawsonville, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  George Lyons, Charlie Tatum, Leonard Ridings, E. H. Reid, Gilbert Barrett, Tracy L. Grizzle, Kenneth Beasley, David Sills and Edsel Nix.  Supervisor absent was:  Morris Frady.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Rev. Joe Vernon, Buddy Belflower, Russell Biggers, Harold Thompson and Mary Sue Ridings.

Chairman Ridings presided and District Chaplin Vernon gave the invocation.  The minutes of the December meeting were approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Beasley.  The motion passed.
Ridings gave the treasury report.  A motion was made by Sills and seconded by Barrett to approve the report as mailed.  The motion passed.
Erosion and sediment control plans were reported as follows:  
Forsyth County – 37 plans submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Reid and seconded by Nix.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos administered the oath of office to reappointed supervisors Tatum, Beasley and Reid.  A motion was made by Tatum and seconded by Grizzle to recommend for reappointment with Nix being first choice; J. R. Kanady as second choice and Voyce B. Hunt as third choice.  The motion passed.  Amos inquired if the supervisors would like to order soil stewardship materials this year, if so, they need to have the order in at the next district meeting.  The supervisors then updated the monthly meeting schedule and committee lists.  Amos also reported on the GACDS Annual Meeting held January 6-8, 2012 at Chateau Elan in Braselton, Georgia and stated that Amicalola Falls was the suggested meeting place for the Group II Summer Meeting for 2012.  The supervisors then discussed a location for the Ministers Meeting in March and Tatum stated that he would report back on a location in Dawson County 
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at the next district meeting.  They also discussed the Annual Affiliate Members meeting scheduled for November and agreed to try and get Garry Black to give the keynote address.

Barrett reported from the officer nominating committee and made the following recommendations from the committee for district officers for 2012:  Chairman-Ridings; Vice-Chairman-Frady with Beasley as 2nd Vice-Chairman; Treasurer-Lyons and Chaplain-Rev. Vernon.  A motion was made by Barrett and seconded by Sills to close the nominations and accept the committee recommendations.  The motion passed.
District Conservationist Belflower gave the NRCS report.  He reported that they are ranking EQIP applications and may get the same funding amount they received last year.
Nix reported that a RC&D Council meeting will be held January 24, 2012 in Dawsonville, Georgia.
In other district business:  Ridings read a thank you letter from the Sills family thanking the district for the gift they sent for the passing of David’s father.  After discussion a motion was made by Tatum and seconded by Lyons to send Morris Frady $400 per diem.  The motion passed.
The next meeting will be February 9, 2012 in Forsyth County at the Golden Corral Restaurant at Market Place Boulevard.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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